TOWN OF TALTY

MINUTES OF JULY 20, 2010

The Town of Talty held its regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, July 20, 2010, at the Trinity Family Church in Talty, Texas.  Mayor Carla Milligan called the meeting order at 7:00 p.m. 
I.
Mayor Milligan announced a quorum.  Aldermen present were:  Millie Brice, Larry 
Farthing, Frank Garrison, John Jackson, and   Kevin Williams.  Also present was Connie 
Goodwin, Town Administrator, and Sherry Bagby, Town Secretary.  
II.
John Jackson led the invocation.  Frank Garrison led the pledge of allegiance.

III.
No one signed in to speak to the board.
IV.
The public hearing was not held to discuss Ordinance 2010-008 regarding the 
regulations for home occupations in residential districts.  The Planning & Zoning 
Committee was not able to make a recommendation due to a lack of a quorum.   A 
public hearing will be rescheduled for this issue on August 17, 2010.

• There were nine citizens in attendance.
V.

Action Items:

a.
The Board did not discuss Ordinance 2010-008 regarding regulations for home 


occupations in residential districts.  


A Motion was made by Larry Farthing to table this discussion until August 


17, 2010, when the P&Z has a quorum to make a recommendation to the Board.


Seconded:
Millie Brice


Vote:
5-0;
Motion carried

b.
The Board met and considered Ed Duckworth as a potentially new reserve officer.  
 

A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to hire Ed Duckworth as a new reserve 


police officer for Talty.


Seconded:
John Jackson


Vote:
5-0;
Motion carried

c.
The Board discussed the proposed Personnel Policy, which was considered in a 


prior workshop on July 8, 2010.



A Motion was made by John Jackson to adjust the personnel policy presented to 


allow permanent part-time employees the same paid holidays salaried employees 

receive after five years of employment with the Town of Talty, and the holidays 


observed will be consistent with those observed by the City of Forney.  



Seconded:
Frank Garrison


Vote:

5-0; Motion carried


d.
The Board considered mowing the right-of-way of CR214.  The Town of Talty 


owns the road up to Oak Lawn, and then it is a county road.  A Motion was made 

by Millie Brice to refrain from mowing the easement on CR214.



Seconded:
Kevin Williams


Vote:

3-2;   Frank Garrison against; John Jackson abstained;





Motion carried 

e.
The Board discussed a town logo to establish an identity for Talty, and to get 


ahead of the potential growth in Talty.



Mayor Milligan asked Larry Farthing and Kevin Williams to select three logos 


and present them to the board.



A Motion was made by Larry Farthing to consider a town logo in a contest using 


99designs.com, not to exceed the maximum amount of $600 in the upcoming 


budget year October 2010-Sept. 2011.



Seconded:
Millie Brice


Vote:

5-0; Motion carried


f.
The Board reviewed and discussed the June 15, 2010 Minutes. 


A Motion was made by John Jackson to approve the June 15, 2010 Minutes as 


submitted.


Seconded:
Larry Farthing



Vote:

5-0; Motion carried


g.
The Board reviewed and discussed the Financial Report of June 2010 prepared by 

Murrey & Co.  


A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to approve the June 2010 Financial Report 

as submitted.



Seconded:
Larry Farthing


Vote:

5-0; 
Motion carried
VI.

Discussion Items:



1.
 The Board discussed hiring a new company for the Town’s website to be 



considered in the next budget year 2010-2011.


2.
Possible dates were discussed for a budget workshop to be held at the 



home of John Jackson on Tuesday, August 10, 2010 @ 7:00 p.m.



3.
A written report was submitted by Connie Goodwin, Town Administrator.



4.
A written report was submitted by Police Chief Michael Hoskins.  




5.
A written report was submitted Code Enforcement, Robert Wysinger.  


6.
Future agenda items:  



(a) Annexation of Shamrock VIII



After no further business, the Mayor adjourned the meeting at 8:20 p.m.

Mayor Carla Milligan


Town Secretary: Sherry Bagby
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